
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

July 15th, 2021
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Heide, Hoffman, Moyle, and Miller. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the June regular meeting were presented and a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Miller to approve. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
One resident was asked about comment and he mentioned he was on hand to keep appraised of Village topics. He had been meaning to do so and had no particular comment at this time.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Moyle to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  26,257.88
 Water Fund

    
 $  29,383.81
Major Streets Fund

$    4,779.22
Local Streets Fund

$    3,543.95
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$    1,639.43
TOTAL

          $   65,604.29
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Miller, Moyle, Heide, Miller, Codere, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a letter from the Portage Health Foundation for the UPSET Enforcement team to solicit support for the drug enforcement team. Poirier said it was included in the Village budget and had it included for informational purposes.

Poirier said that duplicate tax bills were accidently sent by the assessor to residents who normally had them sent to lien-holders. He said he got a list from the assessor of those accounts and would send a form letter letting them know that the mortgage companies did get their bills as well.

Poirier said he had a phone meeting with MDOT regarding the 2022 paving project through the Village.  He said the plan was to mill out all the crosswalks on M-26 as well as the side street crosswalks from 2nd to 5th Streets. He said they currently planned to keep the crosswalk near 1st Street as it was not in an intersection affected by their sidewalk ramping. He said MDOT explained there would probably be no additional cost to the Village for having them removed as it could be built into the bid for the overall project. Bids were to be let in November and work was to begin in early summer of 2022. 

Poirier informed the Council that the process for claiming the American Rescue Plan Act funds allocated to Michigan municipalities was now in place. He said plans for guidelines to submit budgets to use those funds had not yet been released but he thought the process to accept should be started. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to approve the process for claiming the funds and to authorize Clerk Poirier as the designee for the Village on all appropriate documents. Poll vote: Yes; Reese, Schuldt, Heide, Hoffman, Miller, Codere and Moyle. No: None. Motion was carried.

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Miller to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Chief Andy Kotila gave the fire report. He said that the 4th of July celebration went well and the membership had a post-event meeting to discuss how things went. Kotila asked that former chief and current sub Ron Williamson be added back to the full-time roster. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to make Williamson a full-time member. All were in favor. Motion was carried. 
Kotila said that two new applicants would be added as subs. The roster was now at 17 but it was mentioned that it was still a sound policy to have subs ready should they be needed for the roster.
There was a brief discussion regarding the upcoming water cross event and the preparations.
A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to accept the fire report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

Poirier presented the report. He said that the bathrooms in the park pavilion had been locked more than usual because a homeless couple was using it to wash up and stay.

Equipment issues were discussed and it was decided to have a meeting with the committee and DPW crew to assess priorities.

Poirier said Aqua Line had detected a few leaks that were significant and that repairs were being made.  He said that the pending water agreement negotiations should begin because one of the leaks was on a street outside of the village and responsibility for costs needed to be established. He said he had contacted Schoolcraft Township Supervisor Joel Keranen to set up initial discussions. 

Poirier said that electrical bids for the marina project were going out as the next phase in the dock project through the DNR grant there.

Downtown Development Authority:

Chair Pummill gave the report. He said the DDA was looking for ACTION ON THE Calumet Street lights that were out. Poirier said a work order number from UPPCo was pending and they should be done soon.

He said the DDA wanted to address the sidewalk on the west side of the 800 block of Calumet St. He said a portion had been done but the rest of the area needed to be completed. 


He said the welcome sign along the highway to the west which had been broken by MDOT should be replaced as soon as possible. 


He said the shelter roofs in the park were finished by Copper Range roofing and looked very nice. Also that the replacement poles in the campground were looking good.


He said the DDA would be interested in determining costs to add some playground equipment in the upper park. It has been a while since anything there was added. He said he and DDA board member Bonnie Loukas were looking forward to the planning process in conjunction with the Village Council to look at some of these issues.

Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said that under the terms of the union contract, DPW members had been given their $0.50/hour raise effective on July 1st. He asked that the non-union staff also get the .50/hour increase. After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the fifty cents retroactive to July 1st and include seasonal operator position in that as well. Poll Vote: Yes: Schuldt, Codere, Reese, Hoffman, Moyle, Heide and Miller. No: None. Motion was carried. 
Infrastructure:    

Poirier presented two quotes for the purchase of new dumpsters. Nedland Industries was for $3,865, and one from Wastebuilt for $6,640. A motion was made by Trustee Moyle and supported by Trustee Miller to accept the Nedland quote and purchase. Poll vote:Yes; Moyle, Miller, Hoffman, Reese, Heide, Codere and Schuldt. No; None. Motion was carried.


Poirier said no information had been heard on the CDBG grant application.

Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

There was no committee business.
Parks & Recreation:

Trustee Heide said preparations were going well in the campground. He introduced a year-to-date report on the campground so far that showed it to be a record year so far. He said that he would be asking the Council in the near future about getting some trees and looking at some fencing. DDA Chairman Pummill said that the trees were an idea that the DDA would wholeheartedly support.

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Trustee Heide said that there had been a site visit by the engineer and some of the Council members to locate the best route for the temporary road easement for access to the sewage lagoons during the capital project starting in 2022. He said it had been staked out and asked the Council if it would approve his asking that the road remain after the completion of the project. A motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Miller to ask that it remain. Motion was carried with dissent from trustee Reese.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:11pmpm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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